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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor Patricia Flury



Vice Mayor C.K. McElyea 
Commissioner Anne Castro

                        Commissioner Walter Duke

Commissioner Bobbie Grace 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services

BY: 

Leo Williams, Public Works Superintendent

Date:

March 8, 2012
RE:           
Approval for Competitive Bidding – SE Drainage Improvements Phase I Project


Introduction and Background 
On September 27, 2011, the City Commission adopted Ordinance No. 2011-032, which created Section 2-16 of the City Code of Ordinances, and that Section provides that the CRA and all City Departments, Divisions and City Staff, prior to placing an item on a City Commission Agenda for formal City Commission approval for competitive bidding or for waiver of bidding, shall obtain advance City Commission conceptual approval by Resolution of any proposed capital project or capital purchase appropriated in the City Budget approved by the City Commission when bidding would otherwise be required and the Resolution shall also identify all sources of planned funding including appropriations of available cash balances, loans and grants.   
Public Services Department prior to the approval of Ordinance No. 2011-032 had already advertised for bids Phase I (for the Meadowbrook Pump Station and Force Main at an estimated value of $1.4 million) the first portion of this Capital Project Southeast Drainage Improvements Phases I & II. Since the City Attorney determined that this project be rebid, we now need to go before City Commission for approval to again advertise this project for bids.  Approval to advertise the second and final portion of this Capital Project known as the Southeast Drainage Improvements Phase II Project has already been addressed. This project is planned to be funded entirely through loans from the State Revolving Fund (SRF) program and the State DEP approved the City to apply for an award of SRF loan financing for this project in August 2011 for a total amount of $7,376,382.00 (SRF Project #SW01620).

The City Commission approved the City’s SRF loan application to be submitted to the State Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) at the August 9, 2011 City Commission meeting; Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approves resolution to proceed with the bidding of the SE Drainage Improvements Phase I Project., under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   

